

# **United Methodist Church of Ludington**

5810 Bryant Rd.. -- Ludington, Michigan 49431 (231) 843-8340 -- Email: office@ludingtonumc.org Facebook.com/UMCLudingtonKids - - - - www.ludingtonumc.org

# FEBRUARY 5, 2017 ANNOUNCEMENTS

### Today, February 5 Communion, Food Pantry Day

8:00 am Praise Band Rehearsal 9:00 am Contemporary Worship 10:00 am Sunday School Traditional Worship 11:00 am

4:30-6:30 pm Legacy

## Monday, Feb. 6

10:00 am Flower Ministry 10:00 am "180" Group

## Tuesday, Feb. 7

9:30 am Intercessory Prayer Webelos & Wolf Dens 5:00 pm Bell Choir Rehearsal 5:00 pm 7:00 pm Trustees

## Wednesday, Feb. 8

9:00 am Sleeping Bag Ladies 6:00 pm Catered Meal 6:30-9:30 pm AFFEW Board 7:03 pm Pastor's Bible Study

## Thursday, Feb. 9

5:00 pm Finance Committee 6:00 pm Emmaus Board 7:00 pm Chancel Choir Rehearsal 8:00 pm Praise Choir Rehearsal

## Friday, Feb. 10

Wedding Setup 3:00 pm 5:00 pm Wedding Rehearsal

## Saturday, Feb. 11

1:00-6:00 pm Cub Scout Blue & Gold Banquet 2:30 pm Fulton/Savich Wedding

## Sunday, Feb. 12 Boy Scout Sunday

8:00 am Praise Band Rehearsal Contemporary Worship 9:00 am Sunday School 10:00 am Traditional Worship 11:00 am Praise Band Practice 1:00-3:00 pm 4:30-6:30 pm Legacy

5:00-7:00 pm Ludington Rec Soccer Registration

Pastor Dennis will be on vacation through Monday, February 6. In case of an emergency in which a pastor is needed, please call the church office (weekdays) or Rev. Dave Pratt at 810-404-0085 (evenings and weekend).

#### IMMEDIATE PRAYER

Diane Courtland S.K. Osborn

Family of Irv Prescott, who died January 22

#### **MISSIONARIES**

Pastor Bernard & Betty Lumene Brad Nelson

#### NURSING/ADULT CARE

Tom Calabretta Eldred Chavalia (Karlyn Bray's dad) Dick Davis Nancy Dust Myra Easton Phil Hunt Billie Jabrocki Nancy Kelley Betty Lunde Tom McCumber Don Newberg Dolores Pahoski Margaret Roat Dorothy Smogeleski Laura Walker Matthew Wilson, Oklahoma

## HAITI:

Baudin School, Baudin Methodist Church, Ranquitte Methodist Church and Pastor Odeles Du Rosier, Papillon Orphanage

#### **ZAMBIA:**

Soweto-Kapisha UMC Lord's Mountain Orphanage, **Bwafwano Care Project and** Minerva Phiri

#### HENDERSON SETTLEMENT

## **O**NGOING

Bill Alexander Svea Clayton Todd & Jennifer Courtland Anne Estle Sophia Flores People of Haiti Art Isham Erv Johnson Dan Laliberte Sally LaFrance

Maralee McCumber Sean Nelson Deb Page Ted Radtke Sean (grandson of Sutherlands) Elizabeth Rose Ken Stroebel Dale Swanson Ted Towl Pat Trowbridge Laura Wendell

Note: After three months' time we will need an update for your name to remain on our ongoing prayer list. Thank you.

#### IN THE MILITARY

Linda Wolven

Coordinator: Sheila McCallum Ssgt. Joseph Archer, NV Sgt. Daniel J. Cook, NC CSSA Emily Gibson, CA Matthew Heard, TX Greg Heimall III, NC Jacob Hunt Catherine McNaughton, MS 1LT Jane McNaughton, TN PV2 Christopher Myer, KY Paige Miller Paul Nickelson, MI Matthew Raven, NM Sgt. Joshua John Reed, HI Tony Wagner, VA

## **COLLEGE STUDENTS**

Coordinator: Penny Quillan Alex Bachus, U of M Samantha Betke, WMU Katie Biggs, U of M Alexis Bushard, GVSU Tim Bushard, WMU Rachel Gohn, Cornerstone Kayla Gottwald, WSCC Natascha Hamman, U of TX Zachary Hamman, TX State U Eric Lutevn, U of KY Jordyn Sanders, U of M Alyssa Scribner, Ferris, Pharmacy Doctorate Program Tristan Scribner, Ferris Kennedy E. Westcott, MSU

Local visitors interested in learning about our church and its programs are encouraged to stop at the Welcome Center in the narthex to pick up a visitor bag.

A discretionary fund was established by the Administrative Board to enhance and expand the pastor's ministry to people within our church family in times of crisis and need in the name and spirit of Jesus Christ. This fund, used anonymously, is administered by Pastor Dennis and it enables him to respond to emerging and emergency needs as they occur within our church family. Those wishing to contribute to this fund will find special receptacles in the front of the sanctuary on Communion Sundays. You may place your offering in one of the receptacles as you come to receive Holy Communion. If you write a check please make it payable to the United Methodist Church of Ludington and in the memo designate it for "Pastor's Discretionary Fund."

Instead of rehearsing every Wednesday night, **Praise Band** will now practice once a month on the second Sunday. The first rehearsal will be February 12. The Band will start playing at 1:00 pm and conclude at 3:00. Please be there early to set up. Praise Band will still meet at 8:00 am each Sunday to go over that morning's songs.

All ladies of the church! Be sure to reserve a place on your calendar for the **United Methodist Women General Meeting**, which will be a **Soup and Bread Luncheon** (probably some dessert, too). It will be held on Monday, February 13, beginning at 1:00 pm. If you need childcare, please call the church office with number of children and ages by *Thursday*, *February 9* so that can be arranged. If you need a ride, please call the church office so one can be arranged for you. Treat yourself to a warm, special time of yummy food and warm fellowship! We would love to see lots of ladies! *Karen Genson, UMW President*